
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

             Friday 25.04.25 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope this week’s News and Views finds you well and that you have enjoyed a relaxing and 

well-earned two-week Easter break. It has been wonderful to see the children and staff return, 

energised and in good spirits, as we prepare for a short but action-packed Summer 1 half-term. 

After reading this newsletter, you will note that there are only 19 teaching days until the half-

term holiday. 

Despite the shortness of this term, we have many trips, experiences, and wide-ranging 

opportunities lined up for the children. As a reminder, our Year 6 SATs begin on the 12 May, 

and I am sure you will join me in wishing them all the best. I would particularly like to thank our 

Year 6 teachers who voluntarily provided booster sessions to a group of children during their 

own time over the Easter break; your dedication does not go unnoticed. 

At the start of this term, I would like to reiterate our focus on improving attendance at Hogarth. 

Please note that any child arriving after 8.45 will be marked as late, while arrivals after 9.15 will 

be recorded as an unauthorised absence for the morning session. The Essex Attendance Officer 

will be visiting us next week to provide guidance on how we can enhance our attendance 

further. 

Additionally, I want to remind everyone about our uniform policy. The school PE kit consists of a 

white top and black shorts, and it is essential that your child wears the specified kit for 

participation in PE lessons. The PE kit should remain in school at all times. School shoes should 

be black and 'polishable', rather than made from sports fabric. 

I would like to thank everyone who made the effort to dress in red and white to celebrate St 

George's Day this Wednesday. It was wonderful to engage with the children about the myth and 

legend surrounding our patron saint. With the weather set to be fair next week, please 

remember to send your child in with a water bottle to ensure they stay hydrated throughout the 

day. 

Also, I would like to say a special thank you to Malik for his very thoughtful belated 3D printed 

birthday gift; it certainly brought smiles to the faces of our staff team. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y 

Eva River  Albie-Lee Shaun Mason D 

3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Zayd Jacob C Anastasia  Nidhi Lua 

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award – 

  

 

   
                Reading at Home  
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Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 4 1 1 2 3 5 59% 47% 24% 

RKH 4 0 3 0 1 8 53% 53% 24% 

1A 0 1 2 5 5 3 76% 47% 0% 

1C 3 0 3 1 3 8 67% 61% 17% 

2Y 0 0 0 8 0 20 100% 71% 0% 

3S 1 2 3 6 4 12 81% 59% 4% 

4C 2 0 0 12 3 10 93% 48% 7% 

5C 3 0 0 16 9 2 93% 38% 10% 

6C 2 0 0 10 3 6 90% 43% 10% 

6H 6 1 5 6 1 3 45% 18% 30% 
 

Miguel – Year 6 

For effervescent, entertaining and flowing conversations that bring smiles to our 

faces. 



  

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 96.3% 92.2% 95% 95.1% 94.8% 

      

94.6% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 95.4% 95.4% 96.3% 92.4% 92% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

RKH, 5C 3S, 4C 1C 

 

    Yearly Attendance 
 

 Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 92.7% 94.2% 90.3% 91.2% 90.6% 

      

93% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 92.8% 94.9% 94.4% 95% 95.9% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H 6C 4C 

            
Literacy Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

Easter glum triumph 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

spurts sacrifice courage desolate 

 

Maths Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

quantity capacity Half 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

greater than integer tenths perimeter 

 



 

Tuesday 29 April – Class Photos 

Wednesday 30 April – Reception Library visit 

Friday 2 May – SEND coffee meeting 

Monday 5 May – Bank Holiday  

Tuesday 6 May – Theatre production of the Railway Children in school 

Thursday 8 May – Whole School Assembly – Summer Safety 

Monday 12 May – Year 6 SATs Assessment Week 

Friday 16 May – Don Rae Workshop 

Tuesday 20 May – Reception Airport experience at Hogarth 

Tuesday 20 May – Year 6 Harry Potter Show at the Brentwood School 

Thursday 22 May – Food Discovery session – Year 3 

Friday 23 May – Last day of Half Term 

Monday 2 June – Children return to school 

Wednesday 4 June – My Bank sessions for Year 4&6 

Monday 9 June – Joel – PSHE talk and performance Year 4,5 & 6 

Wednesday 11 June – My Bank sessions Year 4&6 

Thursday 12 June - Food Discovery session – Year 3 

Friday 13 June – Food Discovery session – Year 3 

Friday 13 June – After school Market - Food Discovery session – Year 3 

Wednesday 18 June - My Bank sessions for Year 4&6 

Thursday 19 June – Book Fair after school 

Friday 20 June – Book Fair after school 

Monday 23 June – Book Fair after school 

Tuesday 24 June - Book Fair after school 

Thursday 26 June – Sports day KS1 AM/ KS2 PM 

Tuesday 1 July – Yr6 Bikeability 

Thursday 3 July – Hogarth Festival 

 

 

 

 

 


